

Warrant Officer Class One David McGarry

Regimental Sergeant Major Joint Ceremonial NSW Defence Plaza 270 Pitt Street Sydney NSW 2000

Email: david.mcgarry@defence.gov.au

Tel: 02 8440 4525

**ANZAC DAY SERVICES 2022** 

Dear President,

I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself, I am the Regimental Sergeant Major for Joint Ceremonial in NSW and ACT.

It was pleasing to see the ANZAC DAY NSW RSL Services occur in 2021 throughout NSW RSL Sub-Branches. For this year's ANZAC DAY there were 182 ADF Ceremonial Support Requests for the Returned Services League (RSL) Australia Sub-Branches in NSW. To enable the best possible outcome for providing ceremonial support for ANZAC DAY in 2022, please e-mail the attached updated ceremonial ADF Ceremonial Support Request Form to <a href="mailto:joss.nsw@defence.gov.au">joss.nsw@defence.gov.au</a> no later than 29th October 2021. This will allow enough time to register and source the relevant support. **JOSS-NSW does not have the capacity to receive FAX** and all ceremonial support requests are to be submitted electronically with the attached form.

All requests will be registered and forward for consideration. Please be aware that the support you are requesting is not automatically granted and needs approval. Once a determination has been made you will be contacted by the ADF unit supporting your request.

The ADF thoroughly enjoys supporting the NSW RSL with the interaction from the club's committee and its members during ceremonial activities.

Your assistance is greatly appreciated.

David McGarry

Warrant Officer Class One Regimental Sergeant Major

Yours Sincerely,

12th July 2021